
  

‘  Now may the Lord of peace himself 

give you peace at all times and in every 

way. The Lord be with all of you. ’  

2 Thessalonians 3:16 

 Anti Bullying week—there has been some fabulous work going on around 

school this week! Years 2—6 enjoyed their workshops and we are now     

working on a whole school Anti-Bullying Charter which will be displayed 

around school. 

 Children In Need Day—thank you to Miss Moore for organizing the fundraising 

activities. Our pupils have enjoyed a non-uniform day, biscuit decorating and 

learning more about the charity behind Children In Need. 

Highlights of the week 



Children In Need 

We have raised a fantastic amount of money to  
donate to Children In Need—£156.95 

 

Dance Festival 

41 of our talented dancers took part in the Wyre and Fylde 
Schools Dance Festival at the Winter Gardens. Their    
performance was outstanding, and all of the pupils seemed 
to enjoy the whole experience.  

Community Events 

We need some pupil volunteers for; 

 The Christmas Light Switch 
On—a group of the choir—27th 
November 4:15pm 

 Christmas Coffee Morning at 
Knott End Library—a group of 
the choir— 4th  December 
10:30am 

 Toy Service at St Oswald’s 
Church—willing volunteers—5th 
December 10:30am 

 St Oswald’s Carol         Con-
cert—willing volunteers from 
KS2—19th December 10:30am  

If you can help please email us. 

Lunch choices 

Please complete the 
lunch arrangements for all 
pupils for next week.  

https://forms.office.com/r/
exTQMJtNLL 

Dates: 

Christmas Light Switch on—Knott End—27th November 

Raffle tickets deadline—1st December 

Friday 3rd December—Christmas Fair 3:30pm—5:30pm 

Knott End Library Christmas Coffee Morning—4th December 

Toy Service—5th December 

School Close for Christmas —17th December 

Carol Concert—19th December 

Christmas Gift 

We are looking for         
donations of a Christmas 
Gift for a child for The 
Kensington Foundation 
who support families in 
need. They do not need 
to be wrapped.  Please 
bring any donations into 
school by Wednesday 
1st December.  

Breakfast and After-School 

Club 

Please book places in advance 
if possible as this helps us to 
plan staffing. ParentPay    
bookings will close 48 hours 
prior to the event, but you can 
call the office and make a 
booking if required.  

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL
https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL


Anti Bullying Week 

Ash class have been looking at different 

ways of being kind to each other and have 

done some sorting activities of kind and 

unkind things. They have also been        

focusing on one kind word throughout the 

week and starting their days with a ‘Hello, 

how are you?’ and a handshake. 

 In Oak Class they have made ‘friendship 

flowers’ with kind words as the petals to 

create a kindness garden. 

This week Willow have made puzzle     
pieces with one kind word on to show we 
are all connected, made one kind word 
acrostic poems, made hands with one kind 
word on them to stick together and make a 
wreath and done a PSHE session on    
prejudice and not judging others 
Afterschool club have been doing some 

Kindness Bingo and Teambuilding          

activities based around friendship.  

Maple class have been working with   

Fleetwood Town Football Club to work on 

a being a character and having kind    

characteristics. They too have made jigsaw 

pieces with the One Kind Word theme.  

In Elm Class they have been making   
Kindness posters, had a PSHE lesson 
about celebrating differences - children role 
played different scenarios and the right/
wrong way to behave and have had an Anti
-bullying lesson provided by ‘Anti-Bullying 
Alliance’ about bullying, feelings, and using 
kind words.  

Alfie: “It’s not just your words. 

This means you can hurt people 

physically and emotionally as 

well as with your words.”  

Henry: “I have learnt to be happy 

as much as possible and cheer 

others up if they’re feeling 

down.”  

Imogen: “If people look happy 

on the outside, it doesn’t always 

mean they are happy on the 

inside. “ 

Kyan: “I didn’t realise bullying 

was a common thing and that it 

can happen anywhere – we need 

to stop bullying because it hurts 

people and feelings. “ 

Katie B: “Always believe in      

yourself – Don’t let others make 

you doubt your true opinion. “ 

Kieran: “I’ve learnt a lot – I didn’t 

realise your expressions could 

make a difference and people 

could get hurt by them. “ 


